Policy, Planning, and Budget Council Meeting Minutes
College of Science and Engineering
10 October 2019
Present: John Gilbertson (chair), Andy Klein, Pete Stelling, Jim Hearne, Takele Seda, Arpad Benyi, Thanh Le, Dietmar Schwartz, Jackie Caplan-Auerbach (Associate Dean of CSE), Brad Johnson (Dean of CSE)

John Gilbertson was unanimously and enthusiastically voted as chair.  The Council expressed immense gratitude for his willingness. 

Dean Johnson provided some introductory comments, including a brief discussion of the structural deficits within the budget.  He mentioned that this was previously presented at DAC, and that he can provide a formal presentation to PPBC on the structural deficits in the future.  

Johnson recommended that PPBC continue the annual meeting with the Personnel Committee in an effort to work to continually improve the COPEP to improve the clarity and efficiency of the T&P process.  Johnson also mentioned that there has been some confusion about which COPEP a candidate gets reviewed under (e.g., the one when they were hired, the one at last review, or the current).  PPBC decided last year that it would always be the current COPEP, and this has been discussed with Rich Brown.

The Council discussed the Ambassador program, and that there were aspects of reviewing the program that were potentially unfinished business from the prior year.  PPBC will play a role in reviewing refinements to the program over the coming year.

The Council discussed communication with DAC, and the current assumption that DAC activities and discussions are conveyed to PPBC members through department chairs at department meetings.  Acknowledging that this is an imperfect communication channel, PPBC had previously discussed the possibility of having a PPBC member sit in on DAC meetings in a non-voting or observational capacity, or of requesting an executive summary from 

Johnson reviewed the decision package proposal timeline.  He mentioned that a call went out to department chairs for proposals.  This year, selected proposals among last year’s pre-decision packages will be put together into full decision packages to be vetted over the coming year.  This is a supplemental year, so we may see some emergent proposals.  

Johnson reviewed the two ongoing capital projects: the ISB and the EE/CS building.  ISB will have a skybridge from Biology, will be 100% teaching labs and a few active learning classrooms, and will house all of Gen Chem, among other programs.  The EE/CS building is in predesign.  While the original intent was to be able to house and grow both EE and CS in the new building, there is currently not enough budget to be able to grow both the EE and CS programs and house them both within the building.  
The Council discussed that, at the end of last year, it was decided that it would be preferable to have Tonya and Brad give a budget presentation in the fall rather than the end of the year.  Chair Gilbertson and Dean Johnson agreed to put this on the agenda for one of the near term meetings.

Minutes submitted by Andy Klein.
